Legislation Programme Update – 14/11/2009


API Project 

The API continues to operate well, serving RDF (a “linked data statute book” for the MPDP project), XML and HTML snippets. 

The next release is due 04/11/2009. The main new feature is automatic marking-up of citations to other legislative texts in commentaries. This is an important feature that reduces a burden on the editors (they won’t have to manually create links between amended and amending legislation) and also reduces some of the complexity of the deployment process. The agile development method chosen for this project enables the frequent release of new features. There is fine grain control through iterative development. Strong emphasis is placed on continual communication and improvement. There is extensive project documentation on a collaborative online project management tool designed for agile projects, called Mingle. 

The creation of a Beta API at this stage in the development process is an important part of the overall strategy of reducing the risks of launching the new service. Data flows (new legislation and new revisions from the SLD) and functionality can be tested, implemented and run in parallel for several months before the launch of the new website.

There is regular independent penetration testing across all the online services on a quarterly basis (see response to issues) as part of the supplier’s security accreditation and to fulfil contractual requirements around security. The identified risk areas are low. A separate, independent, penetration test of the API is scheduled for this week.

Integration project 

The analysis stage of this project is almost complete. The Technical Specification for the development of the deployment interface between legislation.gov.uk and the SLD Editorial System is due for completion by the end of this week (06/11/2009). Development work for new legislation to be published through the API is due for completion by mid December and integration with the SLD Editorial System is due for completion by the end of the year (giving a minimum of three months parallel running). 

Website build project 

The core functionality required by the website is the major deliverable from the API Project, the website build project is about the final presentation of that information. 

This project is being shaped, with development due to start in January 2010. The wireframes have been thoroughly tested with users and are mature. These address the key usability challenges of legislation, namely that the reader is looking at what they think they are looking at. This is a complicated problem with documents that change over time by way of amendment by other documents in the corpus. 

The security and load requirements, and need for independent testing, are being factored into this project. The infrastructure has already been tested for capacity and load handling as part of the “infrastructure project” completed some months ago. To further reduce risk, plans are being developed to launch a beta version of the new website and then stepwise, ramp-up traffic to the new site through the phased creation of redirects from the out-going services. 

